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Further information 

Under Greater Wellington’s Partnering contracts with the Bus Operators, it is the Operator’s 
responsibility to take out and maintain Public Liability and Motor Vehicle insurances. Insurance 
claims are made directly from the person making the claim to the relevant Bus Operator. There is no 
requirement for the Bus Operator to report the number of insurance claims made against them to 
Greater Wellington. 

Greater Wellington also does not pay compensation for damages to goods carried by a passenger or 
other injuries related to incidents occurring on the Public Transport network.  

Our Conditions of Carriage set out the provision for liability for loss or damage incurred while on one 
of our services. You can find the Conditions of Carriage on our website: 
https://www.metlink.org.nz/about/legal/conditions-of-carriage/. Clause 22 relates to this provision. 

If you have any concerns with the decision(s) referred to in this letter, you have the right to request 
an investigation and review by the Ombudsman under section 27(3) of the Act.  

Please note that it is our policy to proactively release our responses to official information requests 
where possible. Our response to your request will be published shortly on Greater Wellington’s 
website with your personal information removed. 

Nāku iti noa, nā 

Fiona Abbott 
Kaiwhakahaere Matua Waka-ā-atea | Acting Group Manager Metlink 
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